Wages in Germany
The centre-right ruling party is likely to back an economy-wide  minimum wage
Germany is one of the few European countries to lack a statutory minimum wage. Unions and employers negotiate wages sector by sector. In ten sectors agreed minimums apply to all.  But jobs are growing in services not in manufacturing. Just over half of workers in western Germany are now covered by central agreements; in the east it is only a third. In 2007, 3.7m workers earned under €7 ($9) an hour.
The opposition Social Democrats and Greens have long backed a minimum wage. Now CDU* leaders have endorsed a plan for a “binding lower limit for wages”, set by an independent body. The expectation is that it will be close to the floor for temporary workers: €7.79 in the west and €6.89 in the east. 
Most businesses still hate the idea. German economists have always seen minimum wages as job killers. A 2010 study said that a €7.50 minimum could eliminate 840,000 jobs at a cost of €4 billion a year. But  Mrs Merkel may now be convinced that a wage floor will not cost jobs. Studies of eight sectors that have minimum wages commissioned by the labour ministry show little damage to employment.
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